Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting August 12th, 2024

Executive Session: There was an executive session held at 6:30 PM to discuss promotion of Town Marshal to full time status. Also, water utility employees, bonus pay and salary of replacement for personnel that resigned.

Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. The other Councilpersons present were Kyle Kruer, Skip Powell, and David Gomes. Also present were Town Attorney Heather Peters, Superintendent Steven Webb, Utility Office Manager Crystal Robb, and Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: Motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Gomes to accept the minutes for June and July. Motion passed 4-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The council approved monthly checks.

Pre Budget 2025 was presented to the council.

Committee Reports:

President Redden:

President Redden has been appointed to the Floyd County Safety Commission; this is in conjunction with a KIPDA grant.

Emergency Services:

The council is reviewing making the Town Marshal a full-time position. Clerk Travillian will review the additional cost for insurance and report back.

Streets & Roads:

The right-of-way clearance has been completed. The Greenville Wastewater property on Harrison Street needs maintenance with removal of bushes and tree trimming, motion made by Councilman Powell and second by Councilman Gomes to pay \$1,500 for removing trees and maintenance at the Harrison Street property. Motion passed 4-0.

Special Projects:

Update town ordinances: American has updated the current ordinances and presented updates for the town manual.

Duke Energy: Duke has submitted a proposal for an upgrade to LED bulbs for town streetlights. The council request specifics about cost.

The contract for Mainstream requires updating before additional digging for underground lines.

A resident on Clark Street requests additional blacktop at the end of his newly installed concrete driveway. The town will review when the next paving job is being done.

Attorney Report:

Town Attorney Peters the interlocal agreement for Floyd County building commission.has been signed and is in effect.

Motion by President Redden and second by Councilman Kruer to close town business, motion passed 4-0.

Utility Business:

Water Utility

Superintendent Steven Webb presented the leak adjustments report which was reviewed and accepted by the council. July water loss was 12% with some major water leaks.

Automated tank meter and turn off valve: Waiting on TNT for value placement. The SCADA has an additional security options proposal presented to the council for consideration.

The Galena Commons project specifications are within the water utility requirements and are acceptable.

Sewer Utility:

Maintenance for the airline was completed. The property had outside maintenance including grass trimming completed.

The emergency generator has a blown head gasket, motion made by President Redden and second by Councilmember Gomes to spend \$5,331 for repairs. Motion passed 4-0.

The PLC contract with Aromant. Motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Gomes to spend \$138,860. Motion passed 4-0.

Water main break: There has been a water main break on Schuler Road with major repairs being completed during the weekend.

Full-time employee Derrick Bolin has resigned. Superintendent Webb will be looking for a replacement. The council requested hiring a contractor for the rest of the year Motion made by President Redden and second by Couniclman Gomes to grant a hardship bonus to Superintendent Webb for \$3,000 and \$1,000 for Office Manager Robb due to the unusual circumstances currently with the Greenville Utility. Motion passed 4-0.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Powell to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

Next monthly meeting will be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on September 9th, 2024.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN

CLERK / TREASURER